Dear Quilters,

I am chairing the Vintage Market for the March 2024 Festival. 2022 was a resounding success thanks to so many donations and helpful hands. In planning for 2024, the timeline and marketplace items are as follows:

- March 2023 to January 2024:
 - o accept donations at Guild meetings or by special arrangement
 - o start seeking volunteers to help prepare, price and package donations
- June 2023 onwards: begin sorting, packaging and pricing items
- September 2023: provide forms for Consignment Quilts and Quilt Tops
- January 2024: the last month for donations and the last month or the return of Consignment Forms
- February 2024: distribute Consignment Price Tags and identification numbers
- March 2024: Volunteers all hands to assist with transportation of Vintage Market items to HHBTC, organize items in staging room, setting up retail area, working during the Festival, disassembling and distribution when the Festival ends.
- Categories of donations are:
 - Fabric: all sizes--pre-measured with the size pinned or taped (masking tape only);
 fabric sets
 - Notions: all types including but not limited to thread, buttons, appliques, ribbons, scissors, rulers, templates, patterns and other tool items
 - Kits: new kits; partially completed kits or sets of fabric with the pattern;
 embroidery kits; crewel kits; needlepoint kits
 - o Quilts: finished quilt tops; partially finished quilt tops; antique quilts
 - Knitting: knitting needles, patterns and yarn
 - o Decoration items if related to sewing
 - o Books are to be brought to HHBTC on the Monday of the Festival week
 - Sewing machines donated by special arrangement
 - If your imagination and/or skill includes other items--bring them!

Items can be brought to me by special arrangement to 47 Shelter Cove Lane, HHI.

Thank you all in advance,

Ronnie Liebowitz (908) 239-7289 rfliebowitz@gmail.com